























Fiscal Year 2014 closed with the hospital’s finances better than expected, there is much

focus on reducing expenses and increasing revenue.

Quality and Patient Safety

Dr. Koritz then asked Ms. Jodi S. Joyce, associate vice president for quality and patient
safety, to make a presentation on quality and patient safety (materials on file with the
clerk). Ms. Joyce discussed Fiscal Year 2015 goals, which she said include reducing the
rates of unplanned readmissions, sepsis mortality, and post-operative deep vein
thrombosis and pulmonary embolism. She stated that the proprieties from last year will
continue to be monitored, and she reported on progress made in reducing the rate of
central line-associated bloodstream infections and catheter-associated urinary tract
infections, which were goals from the previous year. Committee members discussed
causes of unplanned readmissions, and Ms. Joyce provided examples of diagnoses and
explained these are highly vulnerable populations. Discussion followed regarding
unplanned readmissions and characteristics of the hospital’s patient population.
Committee members also briefly discussed initiatives to help reduce the rate of post-
operative deep vein thrombosis and pulmonary embolism, particularly among

neurosurgery patients.
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Legislative Report

Dr. Nicole Kazee, senior director of health policy and programs, gave a presentation on
legislation and policy (materials on file with the clerk). She provided a timeline for
enrollment in UI Health Plus and said it is possible there will be 40,000 enrollees by next
spring. She reported that the fee for service model will be retained for the next 18
months. Dr. Kazee then provided an update on the Affordable Care Act and described
the benefits and disadvantages for the hospital. Lastly, she reported on federal reductions
to Medicare and described its impact on the hospital for Fiscal Year 2014 and

expectations for Fiscal Year 2015.

OLD BUSINESS

There was no business presented under this aegis.

NEW BUSINESS

Dr. Koritz stated that the next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 3, 2014, at

3:00 p.m.

MEETING ADJOURNED

With no further questions or comments, and on motion of Mr. Fitzgerald, seconded by

Ms. Leibowitz, the meeting adjourned at 4:49 p.m. There were no “nay” votes.
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Respectfully submitted,

s

SUSAN M. KIES
Clerk

EILEEN B. CABLE
Assistant Clerk
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TMOTHY N. KORITZ, M.D.
Chair






